
 
 

February 26,2021: Digest of proceedings from the Office of the Superintendent. 
 
The Board approved: 

The minutes from the Board of Education meeting of 
January 28, 2021.  

The Preliminary Monthly Budget Summary Report 
for the 2020-2021 school year through December 
2020 pending audit.     

The Board Secretary Report for December, 2020. 

The December 2020 preliminary report of the 
Treasurer of School Funds for the 2020-2021 school 
year. 

The payment of bills. 

The transfers made by the Superintendent pursuant 
to Title 18A:22-8.1. 

The list of out of district staff development 
workshops and professional development activities. 

The list of school fundraising activities. 

The list of Homebound students. 

The Business Administrator/Board Secretary to post 
on the district website and advertise for Request for 
Proposal for Professional Services for the 2021-2022 
school year. 

 

The Special Education Tuition Contract Agreement 
with Weymouth Township for Lower Cape May 
Regional to provide a student education services for  
the Extended School Year  and for the 2021-2022 
school year tuition.  

 
The agreement with the Borough of Wildwood Crest 
for the LCMR Swim Team to use the Joseph Von 
Savage Pool from February 2 through March 21, 
2021 for $2,028. 

 
The 2020-2021 Hospital/Facility Agreements for 
Practical Nurse Training between Cape May County 
Technical School & Lower Cape May Regional School 
District at the High School & RMT Middle School.  

 
The revised certified tuition adjustment from the 
2019-2020 school year for Cape May Point Board of 
Education.   
 
The 2020-2021 Itinerant Services Fee Schedule from 
Gloucester County Special Services School District 
CRESS (Center for Regional Education Support 
Services). 
 
The first reading of Policy Alert 222, as prepared by 
Strauss Esmay.  
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The receipt of the NJQSAC Review conducted by 
County Office of Education.  
 
The revised Job Description for Attendance 
Secretary/Bookkeeper-High School.  
 
The submission of the District Improvement Plan 
(DIP) to the County Office of Education. 
 
The 3-year Memorandum of Agreement between 
the Lower Cape May Board of Education & Lower 
Cape May Regional Support Personnel, effective July 
1, 2021 to June 30, 2024. 

 
The 5-year Memorandum of Agreement between 
the Lower Cape May Board of Education & Lower 
Cape May Regional Education Association, effective 
July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2026. 
 
David Pacevich to attend/participate in the Virtual 
PLTW Biomedical Innovations Core Training from 
July 26-August 6, 2021 at a cost not to exceed 
$2400.00. 
 
Lindsay Harner as Teacher of Art at RMT Middle 
School, at BA Step 1 with benefits, effective March 1, 
2021. 

 
Maternity leave for Morgan Dougherty effective 
May 13, 2021–November 29, 2021 using 
accumulated sick time and unpaid FMLA/FLA.  
 
The reimbursement to Elizabeth Mitchell for 6 
credits from American College of Education in the 
amount of $1,410, as per contract. 

 
Elizabeth Mitchell to move from BA+15, Step 12 with 
benefits to BA+30, Step 12 with benefits, effective 
March 1, 2021. 
 
Sandra Beane-Fox as the Traveling Choir & Vocal 
Ensemble Advisor for the 2020-2021 school year, 
with the stipend to be pro-rated. 
 
The following staff for the Spring Musical: 
Jennifer Sessa, Musical Director; Sandra Beane-Fox, 
Vocal Director; Kelly Kennedy, Choreographer; 
Kaleb Magnusson, Orchestra Director; and Kathy 
Kobik, Costumer. 
 

The following Spring Coaches for the 20/21 school 
year: 
High School- Ryan Slaney, Head Baseball; Jeff 
Martin, Asst. Baseball; Denny Olson, Asst. Baseball; 
Mike Frankenfield, Asst. Boys Lacrosse; Cole 
Blackley, Asst. Boys Lacrosse; Joann McLaughlin, 
Head Girls Lacrosse; Matt Danze, Asst. Girls 
Lacrosse; Kiersten Hughes, Head Softball; Kathy 
Hoffman, Asst. Softball; Judy McCullough, Asst. 
Softball; Kyle Holt, Asst. Boys Tennis; Syd Peterkin,  
Head Boys Track; Rich Demers, Asst. Boys Track; 
Dave Pacevich, Head Girls Track; Gab Whalen, Asst. 
Girls Track; Anthony D’Aleo, Head Golf; Mike 
Morey, Asst. Golf.  
RMT- Steve Camposeo, Asst. Baseball; Lyndsey 
Brunner, Head Softball; Kelly Godfrey, Asst. Softball; 
Mark Ridgway, Head Boys Track; Shelley Vogelei, 
Head Girls Track; Nikki Wright, Asst. Track; Scott 
Abbott, Asst. Wrestling. 

 
The Township of Lower Parks & Recreation 
Department to use the High School Girls Lacrosse 
Field and RMT Soccer Field for practices and games 
for its Youth Travel Lacrosse Program from March 
2021 through May 2021.  

 
The Board accepted: 
 
Jonathon Brown’s letter of resignation as Teacher of 
Science at the High School, effective June 30, 2021. 
 
The donation of 32 pairs of track & field running 
spikes (retail amount $2080.00) to the Athletics 
Department from Michael Mader & Harry Back, 
Co-Owners of Cape May Running Co., donated in 
memory of Will Mendo. 
 
 
Next Board Meeting: 
 
March 18, 2021 (change in date due to Budget 
submission to the Department of Education) 
 
The Board meeting will follow directly after the 
Work Session; no earlier than 5:30pm and no later 
than 6:00pm. 

 

 


